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They didn’t agree with this kind of coercion. 
 
However, the Red Alliance had a transcendent status in the industry. They stood on the side of Hengfeng 
Corporation and Qi Rongguang, and they were suppressed to the point of being helpless! 
 
But just now, the Red Alliance’s Slim Waist Control called him and asked him to go down and get the 
proof from Qing University’s research team. This action… It seemed that the tables could turn! 
 
… 
 
It would take some time for him to come down. 
 
After the call, Slim Waist Control saw that they had nothing to talk about. 
 
He took the initiative to ask Qiao Nian, “S…” 
 
He scratched his head and recalled how Liang Conglin had called Qiao Nian by her name. He changed his 
mind and asked, “Miss Qiao, have you found a place to stay? Where will you be staying?” 
 
Actually, he was still used to calling her big boss. 
 
It was more comfortable! 
 
Qiao Nian raised her eyes and looked at him. For the first time, she felt that he was quite smart. He 
wasn’t as silly as he was online. 
 
“I haven’t thought about it.” 
 
Slim Waist Control was smart for a moment and immediately revealed his true colors. “Why haven’t you 
thought about it? You can stay at Jin Chen Hotel. It’s convenient and nearby.” 
 
...... 
 
Qiao Nian saw that Liang Conglin was a little awkward and was about to speak. 
 
At the side, Tian Jing seemed to have reached her limit. She said sarcastically, “How arrogant. Do you 
think anyone can stay at Jin Chen Hotel?” 
 
“If not what? I have to write an application form?” Slim Waist Control asked her curiously. 
 
However, Tian Jing was so angry that she suspected that he was deliberately looking for trouble. 
 
“You!” Before she could flare up… 
 



Slim Waist Control was already walking in front. “Since you’re already here, stay in Jin Chen. The other 
better hotels are far away. It’ll be too troublesome for you guys to move around with your luggage. Wait 
for me, I’ll get a room for you.” 
 
As he spoke, he ran away quickly, afraid that Qiao Nian wouldn’t give him a chance to perform. Then, he 
ran to the front desk. 
 
At first, Tian Jing and the other three professors thought that he was just boasting. It was easier said 
than done. He probably didn’t know how expensive Jin Chen Hotel was, so he said that they could stay 
there. 
 
However, Slim Waist Control came back with a few room cards in a short while. He gave one to each of 
them and said politely, “You guys suddenly came over. The presidential suite upstairs is gone. I got you 
guys another suite without an imposed checkout timing, so you guys can stay whenever.” 
 
Liang Conglin was speechless. 
 
So was Tian Jing. 
 
As well as the other three professors. 
 
Jin Chen Hotel’s standard room was about 100,000 yuan a night. As for the suite… it would cost at least 
200,000 yuan a night. 
 
Liang Conglin was a little stunned. He subconsciously looked at Qiao Nian with a complicated expression. 
Who exactly was her friend? 
 
He was too generous! 
 
The girl took the room card from the young man’s hand with the same casual expression, as if she didn’t 
know how expensive the room was. She said calmly, “I’ll transfer the money to you later.” 
 
“You don’t have to!” He said with a smile, almost thanking the big shot. 
 
He looked at the few people standing there in a daze and touched the bridge of his nose again. As if he 
had thought of something, he suggested politely, “Um… Teachers, why don’t you take your luggage back 
to your rooms first? I’ll send the room number to the person you’re looking for and let him come up to 
look for you.” 
 
He was in a hurry. Before Liang Conglin could agree, he helped to carry the luggage enthusiastically. 
“Let’s go. I’ll lead you upstairs.” 
 
He dragged the luggage and walked in front. Liang Conglin glanced at Qiao Nian. Seeing that the girl 
shrugged her shoulders indifferently, he followed her despite his doubts. 
 
Since he had already followed, the other professors naturally followed him. 
 



Only Tian Jing was walking at the back. Her face was hot and pale. She clenched her fists. Seeing that 
everyone else had followed, she hesitated for a moment before following. 


